SHELDON FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER MEETING

OCTOBER 16, 2014

Present:  Wayne Blankenship, Chief Jones, Donnie Phillips, John Seno,

    George Williams, Rudy Glover, John Kerner, Gregg Gilbert.

No public comment.

Minutes dated August 21, 2014 were reviewed.

Motion to accept made by John Kerner, seconded by John Seno.  

Unanimously approved.
Old Business:

Chief Jones is still waiting to hear from the architects regarding the building renovations.  If he doesn’t hear back soon he will call them.

The fund balance policy recommendation is still pending with the county.  The Assistant County Manager resigned so his replacement will need to have the necessary time to review the policy.

New Business:

Chief Jones reported the ISO rating is in.  Effective December 1, 2014, properties within five (5) miles of the Sheldon Fire Station will be reduced to a four (4) rating.  (Hydrant distance does not apply)

In reviewing the ISO requirements, Chief Jones stated the ratings would not drop to less than four (4) until additional fire station, manpower and hydrants are added.

Fire commission board members received Economic Ethics Forms from Chief Jones to be completed.  Forms have a deadline for completion.

Health insurance increased approximately 15%.  Chief Jones stated they should be okay because they had anticipated the increase would be much higher. 

Paperwork for this years audit is being collected.  Have not received a date for the audit but are preparing in advance.

Chief Jones stated he has applied for another grant through forestry.  This time will apply for equipment.  Sheldon Fire District has been turned down in the past but doesn’t hurt to apply.

Chief’s Report:

During Fire Prevention week we met with 365 students regarding fire safety.  This was total from schools and day care.

Mailboxes are being decorated for Christmas and placed in the fire stations for children to mail their “Dear Santa” letters.

White wreaths are being purchased and will hang at the fire station.  For every fire during the holidays one red light will be installed to glow representing the importance of practicing fire safety.

Total number of calls from January 1, 2014 to October 4, 2014 is 535.

Fit testing will be November 4, 5, and 6, 2014.

The Awards and Christmas Dinner will be on December 13, 2014 at 6 pm.  Will be catered by Paula Flowers Catering.

Treasurer’s Report:

Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report made  by George Williams.  Seconded by Rudy Glover.  Passed

Motion made by George Williams to adjourn.  Seconded by John Seno.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.

